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Return Receipt Requested In Reply Refer To: .o mcirs
Certified Mail#: 7004-1160-0002-3622-9216 EPA File No.: 13R-10-R5

Chris Pressnall

Assistant Counsel

Division of Legal Counsel

1021 North Grand Avenue East
P.O. Box 19276

Springfield, 1L 62794-9276

Re: Agreement between the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) and the
United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA)

Dear Mr. Pressnall:

On April 18, 2013, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency’s (IEPA) and the U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) entered into a settlement agreement (Agreement)l. A
term of the Agreement required the IEPA to provide an interim status report regarding the
IEPA’s progress under the Agreement. On November 26, 2013, the EPA requested the IEPA
provide additional information regarding the IEPA’s September 3, 2013, interim status report
(Report). By a letter dated December 20, 2013, the IEPA provided additional information to the
EPA.

In reviewing the information that the IEPA submitted in its December 20, 2013, letter,
the EPA is satisfied with the documentation that the IEPA provided with respect to the following
specific commitments required by the Agreement: I11.A.1.a), III.A.1.b), III.A.1.c) and IIL.A.1.¢).
The EPA reviewed the IEPA’s revised Environmental Justice Public Participation Policy (EJ
PPP) and requests the IEPA to implement the following recommendation:

o In the Community Qutreach Procedures (See Section V of the EJ PPP) — Please change
the word “translator” to “interpreter” when describing oral communication and provide
acknowledgement of this change. (See paragraph II1.A.1.g) of the Agreement)

With respect to commitment III.A.1.d) of the Agreement, which involves the redesign of
the IEPA’s online permit tracking system webpage by April 18, 2014, please contact EPA if
[EPA does not believe it will meet this deadline.

' Settlement Agreement for Administrative Complaint No. 13R-10-RS, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and
[llinois Environmental Protection Agency. (April 18, 2013).
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I would like to take this opportunity to acknowlédge the IEPA’s efforts to implement the
- terms of this Agreement. Please direct all information required by this letter and/or the
Agreement to:

Brittany Martinez

Case Manager

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
1200 Pennsylvania Ave. NW
Washington, D.C. 20460

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact Brittany Martinez, of my staff,
at (202) 564-0727, or via email at Martinez.Brittany(@epa.gov.
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elena Wooden-Aguilar
Acting Interim Director

cC: Ken Redden, Acting Associate General Counsel
Civil Rights and Finance Law Office (MC 2399A)

Bharat Mathur, Deputy Civil Rights Official
Region V (MC R-19])



